Civil Service Council
Minutes
June 11, 2024
8:30 a.m.
The Loft in 7th Street Underground

Members present:  	Denise Adducci, Ke'an Armstrong, Crystal Brown, Carrie Gossett, Kristin Hupp, Philip Kousma, Marry Mattingly, Michelle Morgan, Lindsay Partlow, Jenny Stout, Justin Tierney, Robert Zerbst

Excused:  		Arlene Brown, Tony Craven

Others Present:  	Amy Morris 

I. Call to Order - 8:31 AM 

1. Approval of Minutes from the May 14, 2024, meeting
2. Motioned by Jenny Stout and seconded by Crystal Brown

1. Treasurer's Report - Treasure Stout reported the following. Civil Service Council Scholarship 
3. Endowment - $26,741.39 as of June 4, 2024
3. Operating Budget $170 

1. Committees
4. Committee Reports
1. Election (standing)
1. Council Officer Election (see New Business)
1. Personnel (standing) - no report
1. Salary Plan Committee (standing) - no report
1. Public Relations (special) - no report
1. Scholarship (special) 
5. Council President Morgan shared that the Civil Service Councils scholarship was awarded to Rachel Mellott, daughter of retired employee Richard Jewell.
1. Constitution and Bylaws (special) - no report

1. VPBA Updates 
5. The Vice President of Business Affairs Matt Bierman was not abl to attend but sent the following highlights that were shared by Council President Morgan.
1. Director of Environmental Health and Safety - Announcement coming soon.
1. Director of Facilities Planning and Management - Announcement coming soon.
1. Construction season is underway.  We appreciate your patience with all the projects that cause minor inconveniences to our employees.
1. We are actively discussing the changes to the FLSA overtime thresholds.  We will make decisions in the next 2 weeks on how EIU will handle this updated rule.  
1. We have not had any discussions about FY25 salary increases yet for non-negotiated but will tackle this in July and August.  
1. BOT meeting next week.

1. New Business
6. Officer Election (Vote taken at the end of this meeting)
1. Council officer election was held via a silent ballot. The following members were elected.
1. President – Michelle Morgan 
1. Vice President – Justin Tierny 
1. Secretary – Philip Kousma
1. Treasurer – Jenny Stout
1. A motion to accept the election results was made by Crystal Brown and seconded by Justin Tierny.  
6. Committee Assignments (at least one from each district, except Election Committee)
2. Council President Morgan shared about each of the committee assignments and asked that each member respond with their preferred committee by July 1st. 
6. Staff Concerns and Comments?
3. Suggestion Box Comments - Sent to Vice President Bierman for comment.
1. Comment/Suggestion #117 – June 6, 2024 – Re: Fair Labor Standards Act revisions effective July 1.
1. “I am wondering if this will affect any of the clerical staff? https://www.dol.gov/agencies/whd/overtime/salary-levels”
1. The following response from VPBA Bierman was read aloud by Council President Morgan. 

Yes, it might.  We are in the midst of this evaluation right now.  I don't have any details yet, but I know that we are trying to figure out what this will mean for our employees.  Once we know more we will communicate EIU's plans.

Matt Bierman
Vice President for Business Affairs
217-581-2979

6. Crystal Brown asked if anyone on the council was able to explain the expected student enrollment numbers for fall 2024.  
4. Council member Tierney explained that the numbers have been down by as much as 20% from last year because of the following reasons. 
0. FASFA – the federal government has changed the FASFA process and there was delay in it being available to future and present students to apply for and receive aid. 
0. Enrollment Cliff – the number of students graduating high school is significantly lower because of the reduction in the number of babies adults are having. 
0. Out of state Schools – Illinois is seeing many students attend out of state institutions, Tierney shared that there are 75 out of state Universities that have admissions counselors based out of Chicago in an effort to recruit Illinois students.  
4. Tierney encouraged everyone to use eiu.edu/recommend to share names of High School Junior and Seniors with our EIU’s admission and recruitment department. 

1. Unfinished Business
7. Staff Senate
1. Staff Senate Officer Election to be held June 12
1. Larry Shobe Memorial English Tea Garden update
2. Morgan shared they are currently waiting on the buildings and grounds department to be able to move forward with this. 
7. Hosting Council of Council’s 2026 or 2027 
2. Morgan and Armstrong shared that they are working on a proposal that should be completed this summer.  

1. Adjournment - 9:06 AM  
 

